
REPORT OF MANAGING DIRECTOR

Interim Dividend 
Regarding the financial results of the Group for the Seven Months Period, the Board of Directors has resolved to pay an interim dividend of HK5 

cents per share to shareholders whose names appear on the register of members of Kenfair International on 14 January 2006. The dividend will be 

paid on or before 20 January 2006. The register of members of Kenfair International will be closed from 12 January 2006 to 14 January 2006, both 

dates inclusive.

Dear Shareholders, 
On behalf of the board of directors (“Board of Directors”) of Kenfair 

International (Holdings) Limited (“Kenfair International” or together 

with its subsidiaries, the “Group”), I am very pleased to present the 

results of the Group for the six months ended 30 September 2005 

(“Review Period”). In line with the Hong Kong Accounting Standard, 

revenues from an exhibition can only be recognized after the 

completion of the event. Therefore, a disclosure note for events after 

the balance sheet date for the results of the seven months ended 31 

October 2005 (“Seven Months Period”) has been included to better 

reflect our business performance.

For the seven months ended 31 October 2005, the Group recorded a 

revenue of approximately HK$223 million and profit attributable to 

shareholders of approximately HK$23 million, compared to 

approximately HK$201 million and HK$50 million respectively in the 

same period last year. Turnover and earnings were mainly derived 

from the successful launch of five trade fairs and our 

exhibition-related businesses during the Seven Months Period as 

detailed below.
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